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Hoofbeats of Special Kids


Hoofbeats of Special Kids is a not-for-profit organization that provides confidence, self-esteem, and independence to physically, mentally, and/or emotionally challenged children through recreational and therapeutic horseback riding. Hoofbeats offers multiple six week sessions a year, each of which includes two classes of four students each. The instructor for each class is certified by the North American Riding for the Handicapped Association, and works with a team of therapists to help each rider reach their specific goals. Each student not only rides, but tacks and grooms their own horse. Grooming and tacking promotes hand-eye coordination, short and long-term memory skills, and bilateral use of upper extremities. Riding helps students with physical disabilities improve in their flexibility, balance, and muscle strength. The majority of riders in each session are either autistic or diagnosed with cerebral palsy. The entire experience, riding and working with the horse, aids the rider in developing social skills. 

During my volunteer hours I worked with two autistic children and one child diagnosed with cerebral palsy. We helped the autistic children by repeating and reiterating directions, giving them time to process information and directions, and practicing words with actions. The children with cerebral palsy practiced holding reigns, sitting up straight and keeping balance. My volunteer duties included being a leader and supportive side walker. My responsibilities as a leader included: controlling the horse during grooming, helping the child during grooming, and help to guide, stop, and start the horse while letting the child to feel as if they are in control. Also, allowing the rider to do as much as possible on their own. My responsibility as a supportive sidewalker was to ensure the safety of the rider at all times. 

When I got to the facility, the first thing we did as volunteers was help gather the supplies and tack the horses. Each child was assigned to their own horse and was supplied with a bucket full of tools used to brush and groom their horse. The purpose of this activity was to get the children acquainted with their special horse, as well as the volunteers who were there to help. Also, we asked the children if they remembered what each brush was called, and what it was used for. This helped the students with long-term memory skills. Next, we led our riders with their horse to the arena where the actual riding took place. Once the children were on their horse we did stretches and warm-up exercises to relieve any anxiety. Some of the activities during the classes included: ring tosses, turning practices, trotting on the horse, Simon says games, and memory games. Every child has a notebook that is assembled before the session that includes diagnosis information, student goals, and family information. When the class was over, we wrote down the goals each child met during the hour in their notebooks.

Another activity I did was help with a horse show that benefited Hoofbeats. My duties at the show were to help set up the tents, and organize and run the concessions. The show offered riding lessons, Christmas cards created by the students, Christmas ornaments, t-shirts, and concessions; all of which benefited Hoofbeats. The children and families came as support and also got to ride some. 

This assignment helped me grow as a professional nurse by allowing me to work with special children, while helping them achieve quality community health and wellbeing. I learned ways to help this particular group of vulnerable aggregates in a fun, stress-free environment. The volunteers of Hoofbeats help keep the community healthy by making a difference in the daily lives of challenged children and their families through therapeutic horseback riding. It was very heart-warming to watch the children light up when they got on their horse, or to watch family members be so proud of their child that just met one of their goals. The children and their families are an inspiration and I really enjoyed this opportunity to make a difference in their lives.   
  
